
District 5 Oregon Area 58
Meeting Minutes
January 9th, 2022

The meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer at 4:02pm.

Attending: Carrie B (DCM), Jamie S (ADCM), Christine B (Secretary), Kimber J (Treasurer),
Mike S (Access), Ron B (CPC), Rob L (CTF), Walt W (Corrections), Artha P (PI), John S
(Website), Clayton M (As Men See It - GSR), Frank W (Attitude Adjustment - GSR), Amanda B
(Firing Line - GSR), Carmack M (Men’s Book Study - GSR), Mario H (New Horizons - GSR),
Sarah S (New Horizons - AGSR), Charles K (Not A Glum Lot - GSR), Derek H (Primary Purpose
- GSR), John T (Redmond Early Risers - AGSR), John K (Redmond Rebels - GSR), Shannon M
(Rising In Recovery - GSR), Lynn H (Rising In Recovery - AGSR), Jill for Rita S (Sisters In
Sobriety - Previous GSR), Todd H (Steps to Sobriety - GSR), Towner M (Tumalo Group - GSR),
Brenna L (WFS - GSR), David (Timer), Steven (Observer), Mike L (D9/DCM).

Welcome to new GSRs: Frank W (Attitude Adjustment), Carmack M (Men’s Book Study), Mario
H (New Horizons), Sarah S (New Horizons -AGSR), Charles K (Not A Glum Lot), Shannon M
(Rising In Recovery), Lynn H (Rising In Recovery - AGSR)

Tradition 1 Presentation:
Our common welfare should come first; personal recovery depends upon A.A. unity.
The unity of Alcoholics Anonymous is the most cherished quality our Society has. Our
lives, and the lives of all to come, depend squarely upon it. We stay whole, or A.A. dies.
Without unity, the heart of A.A. would cease to beat; our world arteries would no longer
carry the life-giving grace of God; His gift to us would be spent aimlessly. Back again in
their caves, alcoholics would reproach us and say, “What a great thing A.A. might have
been!” (12x12 Tradition 1) That’s why No personal sacrifice is too great for the
preservation of the Fellowship, and no one person comes before the welfare of the
group.
Our brother, the noisy drunk, affords the simplest illustration of this Tradition. If he
insists on disrupting the meeting, we “invite” him to leave, and we bring him back when
he’s in better shape to hear the message. We are putting the “common welfare” first.
But it is in his welfare, too; if he’s ever going to get sober, the group must go on
functioning, ready for him. (The TWELVE TRADITIONS Illustrated) Each of the other
Eleven Traditions explains one specific way to protect the unity of the Fellowship and
the A.A. group. (The TWELVE TRADITIONS Illustrated)

This we owe to A.A.’s future:
To place our common welfare first;
To keep our fellowship united.
For on A.A. unity depend our lives,
And the lives of those to come.
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District Secretary – Christine B.
A motion was made to accept the minutes of the December meeting as written, by Kimber
J and was seconded by Ron B. Motion Passed.

Treasurer Report – Kimber J.
Reported November: Group contributions: $167.20, Expenses $2,476.25, Ending Balance
$6,643.40.
Discrepancies were detected in the spreadsheet.  Revised October and November as well as the
December Reconciliation Reports included with minutes.  Detailed/Year End reports to follow, by
the next meeting.
A motion was made to accept the December Treasurer’s report as delivered, by Walt W and was
seconded by Carmack M. Motion Passed.

DCM Report – Carrie B.

District 5: My name is Carrie, I am alcoholic, My Home Group is The New Horizons Group and
I'm currently serving as your DCM. Welcome Panel 72 GSRs! Thank you for being willing to serve
your Groups these next two years! “The two-year terms of an area’s G.S.R.s coincide with
those of its D.C.M.s and Conference delegate. We have had another great orientation. It was a
pleasure to meet with Shannon, newly elected GSR from The Rising In Recovery Group, Mario
from The New Horizons Group and Chandra from Sisters in Sobriety Group! If you are a newly
elected GSR Or Alt GSR, and have not yet been through orientation, please contact myself or
Jamie to set up a time that works for you. My Phone Number is 541-788-7276

I've had some wonderful phone conversations with some of you over this past month. And It has
been a pleasure taking your calls and getting to know you a little better. I'm so glad you are taking
advantage of picking up the phone, asking questions, and sharing your service experiences with
me! That's what I'm here for. It has been a true pleasure this last month serving as your DCM in
this way.

District Officers have been meeting to go over D5 Guidelines with a fine tooth comb. There is a
lot to go over. So far the four of us have met 4 times and we are about half way through. The
next guideline committee meeting will be on the 18th at 8:30am in Redmond. If any committee
Chair or GSR would like to join us, please reach out to Christine for more info.

Area 58:
The Oregon area assembly is NEXT MONTH! GSRs, and Alternate GSRs, This is it! This is what
your Group elected you for. I hope to see each and every one of you there. If you havent blocked
out the time in your schedule yet, now would be a good time to do so. When: February 25 –

February 27, 2022 Where: Zoom – http://tiny.cc/area58assembly Remember to invite members of
your Home group along with you. Because it is virtual, this is a great opportunity for anyone to
come along, no travel expenses, and learn more about general service. Committee Chairs are not
required to attend this assembly. I will be available after this meeting to answer questions anyone
may have about this upcoming Assembly, and/or your involvement. On that note, please don't
hesitate to reach out to me by phone or email for any reason any time. Again, that is why I'm
here.
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GSO/AAWS:
AAWS has a new Website! Check it out if you have an opportunity. It is AA.ORG (Not to get
confused with AA.COM which we don't own)

A separate post office box has been established for Seventh Tradition contributions. Please notify
your Treasurer as soon as possible if your Group makes contributions to the GSB. Please see the
attached letter below for details, and make sure your treasurer receives it.

en_new_box_number_7Traditions_contributions.pdf

Thank you for trusting me to serve your District.
In Gratitude, and Service,
Carrie B. D5 DCM
541-788-7276

Alternate DCM Report- Jamie S.
Hello District 5. My name is Jamie and I am an alcoholic. It is my honor to be serving as your
Alternate District Committee Member.

Last month was a busy month for District 5! Saturday the 4th we held the Pizza Pamphlet
Highlighting Party and it was great to have so many people get more familiar with some of our
pamphlets.

The District Literature workshop was a Success!  I would like to thank the speakers from District 5
and all who participated!  There were 54 people in attendance. We gave away six books in the
drawing, and fun was had by all.  If you missed this event and would like to listen to the recording
you may request it by emailing Carrie for an MP3, look it up on the D5 website or by using the
provided link in this report:
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PVV4dONywp7pl9ixO32TNYatbWQgh1vQ/view?usp=sharing

We had the first Traditions/Concepts meeting Last Sunday. Thank you Anders From the WFS
Group for the wonderful Tradition 1 talk you gave! Again, this new meeting is on the 1st, 3rd and
5th Sunday of each month at 4pm at TEC. I do encourage GSRs to announce the meeting at your
homegroups. Next Sunday Frank from the Attitude Adjustment Group, and newly elected
Intergroup Chair will be starting us off with a short presentation on Tradition 1.  We hope to see
you all there!

2022 D5 Workshops! You should have already received the list of options that you have sent in for
workshops. And hopefully you have already selected the workshops that you would like to see. If
you have not done this yet, the link is https://strawpoll.com/8aekrofrc

Thank you to all the GSRs for allowing me to serve!
Jamie S.
D5 ADCM
altdcm@district5aa.org
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Committee Reports
Assembly Host Committee: Christine B.
Nothing to report at this time.  An update can be expected after the next Assembly in February.

Access Committee: Mike S.
accessabilities will be having a meeting on Wednesday 1/12/22 at 5:30 pm
where
61396 Parrell Rd, Bend, OR 97702
in the boardroom of my shop

discussion will be how we can best help those in special needs for attending meetings.

All those that voted to keep accessibility, are hoping to attend to put their decision into action
instead of just talking and depending on others to do the work.

yours in love and service
Michael A Seeley

Archives: Vacant - Learn More
The District Archives position remains open. We are still looking for a reliable, responsible member
to fill this position.

This position requires hardly any time. This is a great position for a busy person who needs to
create their own schedule. The storage unit is downtown on Wall street, easy to get to, and
already very well organized. This position requires you to make yourself available upon request to
meet up with members of the fellowship when they would like to see something in the Archives.
We also have a digital Archives on the New Website and that is another way to keep track of our
history.   Again this is a VERY easy and fun position.

If you or anyone from your Group would like to inquire about this position, please give me a call.
And know that none of this stuff we have to do on our own. Your district is here to help, train, and
support you.

Yours is Service,
Carrie B
District 5 DCM
dcm@district5aa.org
541-788-7276

Cooperation With the Professional Community (CPC): Ron B.
It has been my pleasure to interact with several A.A. members about CPC service to the district. I
have been met with enthusiasm and willingness to participate. I have been putting together
information packets and distributing them, particularly to medical, legal, and probation/parole
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professionals via Mario, Todd (MYBS Group), Carrie and many other outstanding AAers.

Kudos to Artha, our District 5 PI Chair, who, on January 8, held an excellent in-person meeting at
the Deschutes Library in downtown Bend.  At the meeting, along with other valuable information,
we handed out the group PI/CPC Liaison service position description so our committee members
could inform their respective GSRs. I’m planning on sending an email to all the GSRs asking them
to consider adding this service position to their home group roster.
I am humbled and driven by this opportunity to serve our Primary Purpose. God knows I could’ve
used this decades ago.

Your brother in A.A. service,
Thank you for letting me be of service,
Ron

Cooperation With Treatment Facilities (CTF): Rob L.
No updates for CTF - thanks!  (Last meeting date fell on a holiday).

Cooperation With Corrections Facilities: Walt W.
Christine followed through on recent Literature Motion and arranged the following to be sent to
Deschutes County Jail and Deer Ridge Correctional Institution in Madras:

10 English Big Books

10 Spanish Big Books

1 yr Subscription to Grapevine

1 yr Subscriptin to La Vina

13 back issues of Grapevine

13 back issues of La Vina

In addition the following has been sent to Deer Ridge from Grapevine.

7 Free On The Inside  books

7  ea copy’s of 3 Grapevine Prison Edition Back Issues

Deer Ridge has stopped online meetings so right now there is nothing happening with outside AA.

I have been showing up on Tuesdays at Deschutes County Jail to see how many Volunteers
showing up, understandably not many. Volunteers go to Work Release Facility and through the Jail
propriety online system meet with AA members in main jail with a small tablet, normally 2-30
minute meetings with 1-3 or 4 participants. Lots of distractions and noise on jail end but it’s better
than nothing, always a rewarding experience for me, and I believe for AA Volunteers and
participants’ in the jail.
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Thanks for the opportunity to be of service

Walt W

Grapevine / La Vina: Vacant - Learn More
The District Grapevine/LaVina chair position remains open. We are still looking for a reliable,
responsible member to fill this position. This position requires much time, reliable transportation
and availability to get to most local events to set up the Grapevine table, sell subscriptions, books
and distribute information.

GSRs, please continue announcing this open position. This position as well as the Archives Chair
position, should be in your report back to your group.

I have collected the inventory from the past Grapevine chair, organized, and ordered some books
for a more complete and diverse selection of books and magazines. The order came to $83.75 to
get the books we didn't have. This money will come out of last year's GV committee budget as I
was able to put the order in before the end of the year. On the flip side of the coin, I have about
$194.50 worth of extra inventory that we have multiple copies of the same books.

If we don't get a chair anytime soon, I will probably use the overage books in upcoming workshops
and/or see which one's our CPC or PI committees can use, and possibly transfer the books to
another District committee. If we are able to find a chairperson before I decide what to do with this
overstock, I will let the new chair help me to figure out how best to use these books to carry the
message. If anyone else has any additional ideas, please email me or pick up the phone and call
me.  It's always a pleasure hearing your thoughts and ideas.

Yours is Service,
Carrie B
District 5 DCM
dcm@district5aa.org
541-788-7276

Public Information (PI): Artha P.
My name is Artha P., and I am an alcoholic. My homegroup is WANAGL and we
meet every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at Noon at Church of Christ at 554
Newport Ave, Bend. My sobriety date is September 11, 2000. I do not do this
alone; therefore, I have a sponsor and a bunch of Sponsees that I treasure.

I am the new PI (Public Information) Committee Chair for District 5. I want to
thank everyone who gave me such a warm welcome and thank those who
continue to help this member succeed-You know who you are.

I am so excited to report that our Public Information (PI) Committee along with
Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC) Committee chaired by Ron B,
executed our very first successful committee meeting today from 9:30am to
11:30am at the Downtown Bend Library in the Brooks Room. We took 11
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hostages for our first meeting which is an excellent turn out. Included was our
very own D5, DCM, Carrie, who was gracious enough to help us out. PI consisted
of 6 attendees with 2 committee members absent. I want to shout out a BIG
“Thank You” to my members for attending and wanting to help reach out to
someone like us in the public -that one person that might not know that there is a
way out. COVID has wreaked havoc on our country and getting AA Information
out to the public is paramount. See the Highlights as follows:

1. Utilize the “Contact List” after its updated by each of the members
a. How to distribute pamphlets to areas

i. Packets for adults and teens
ii. Utilize small or large racks for display

2. Deliver BB and GV/La Vinas to Deschutes Libraries when orders are in

3. Waiting on 2022 Budget for PI

4. Members agreed to Monthly Committee meetings vs Quarterly
a. Next meeting is on 2/5/22

5. GSR’s recruit members from your homegroups for the PI Committee
a. PI Needed areas of coverage:

i. Lapine
ii. Bend

6. Future Goals: Take the AA message to Schools

I continue to gather up committee members as we stand at 8, not inc. myself. I
am still searching for committee members to serve Lapine, and Bend. Again,
(GSR’s-Please take this back to your groups.) I can be reached at 315.723.8867
or d5aa.pic@gmail.com.
I am working closely with the D5 CPC Committee Chair, Ron B. who the PI
members and I are delighted to work with to get the message out to the
community which encompasses the professionals and the alcoholic, and I am
delighted to have him join us at our next committee meeting on February 5, 2022.

I had the opportunity to attend the Oregon Area 58 PI/CPC Monthly Business
Meeting on December 16, 2021. Bonnie R (503-752-6910, pi-n@aa-oregon.org)
who is the Area 58 North PI Committee Chair is amazing. She was full of
knowledge, and I will learn a lot from her too. The zoom Login Id and Password
for anyone who is interested in learning more about PI service is as follows:

ID: 977 1292 3509 Password: 638922

Finally, I attended the Christmas 2021 Alcathon. What a fantastic way to end a
fabulous year of no drinking. Life is Good-God is Better. Happy New Year
Everyone.

Again, a BIG thank you goes out to DCM, Carrie, Secretary, Christine, Area 58 PI,
Bonnie, CPC Chair, Ron, and Vera for all your help to prepare me for my very first
ever D5 and PI Committee meeting. I learned so much and will continue to
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expand my horizons. And, I can’t go without saying thank you to the following
new PI Committee Members: Mark L, Candace, Hillary, Fred, Tammy, Dena,
Jennifer and Teddie.

Lastly and most importantly, thank you for this opportunity to be of service to D5.

Artha P.
PI Committee Chair
315.723.8867
D5aa.pic@gmail.com

Website: John S.
Nothing to report this month.  All is running well.

GSR Reports
Not a Glum Lot - Charles K - GSR
January 2022 “Not a Glum Lot” Group GSR Report
Our Group meets MWF, 12 Noon, at 554 Newport Avenue, Bend, OR
We held our quarterly Business Meeting last Monday, and some difficult
questions were addressed as Motions.
The simplest motion, to create a Welcome chip for Visitors, took almost
45 minutes to vote upon, and finally passed.
Some more important items were allotted much less time.
For example, there was a Motion to “track members of the group.”
We don’t know Who says they are a member, and we voted not to find out.
I am puzzled by this reluctance to identify members.
The AA pamphlet on The AA Group says clearly that voting in business
meetings should be by members of the group, only; and yet, my group
does not want to know who is a member. You can see the problem.
There was a Motion to change the voting by simple Majority, to voting
by 2/3 majority, and it failed. It was only a one vote margin, and,
of course, it was a simple majority vote, as is our group conscience.
Finally, there was a Motion to go from quarterly business meetings to
monthly business meetings. After some discussion, the final vote was
5 to 4 to keep them quarterly. So close, on several of these issues.
We appointed new meeting Secretaries, also.
It was a productive business meeting, and our group conscience,
however split, was apparent nevertheless.
At the beginning, 16 people were present. Ninety-five minutes later,
at the end, only 9 remained. I think it’s called “attrition.”

Redmond Early Risers - John T - AGSR (for Kimber J - GSR)
Hi my name is Kimber J, and I am an alcoholic.  My home group is the Redmond Early Risers.
We meet Monday through Friday at Zion Lutheran Church on Black Butte in Redmond. Monday
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is a Big Book study, Tuesday is a step meeting, Wednesday is As Bill Sees It, Thursday is a
Daily Reflection discussion and Friday is a 12 x 12 study.  All new secretaries started this past
week.  We are meeting in person with masks and are permitted to have coffee and snacks as
long as we put the mask back between sips.  We are still contributing to the GSO and
Intergroup 60/40 to help where there is the most need.  The group also voted on the workshop
poll and wanted all of them!  We look forward to more group activities, online and in-person.

Attitude Adjustment - Frank W - GSR
Attitude Adjustment meets 5 days a week, Monday through Friday at 7:00AM Hybrid online and
live at TEC (Trinity Episcopal Church Basement). Daily attendance is 25-35, with online and live
participants being roughly equal of late.  We have several regular past members who
participate online from outside the area.

All meetings follow the same format of reading the Traditions, How It Works, Daily Reading,
asking for visitors and newcomers to introduce themselves, chip offering, and AA related
announcements. Thursday's meeting is a Big Book study but all meeting topics and most
members are actively following the AA program as outlined in the Big Book, Alcoholics
Anonymous. Mask are required at all times except when sipping coffee because that is both the
State and Church guidelines for indoor activities.

Currently we have an active membership with 15 to 20 (regular) members participating in our
monthly business meetings the first Saturday of each month, 6:45AM Hybrid at the same
location. Sometimes those meetings do get a little spirited and occasionally the Group
Conscious process educates old timers as well as newer members. We saw a decline in
participation during the Pandemic but a resurgence is occuring.

Attitude Adjustment consistently collects more in 7th Tradition contributions than needed so we
distribute all funds beyond our prudent reserve as follows:
25% to Central Oregon Intergroup
75% to GSO
In the 3rd quarter of 2021 We voted to discontinue distributing funds to District 5 because the
group understood that D5 had plenty of money. If this is not correct please let us know.

Overall, we have a very healthy group that carries The Message as outlined in the Big Book,
and supports both its members and the greater AA community.

Keep up the good work!

Steps To Sobriety - Todd H - GSR
Happy New Year D5

The steps to sobriety group is still working hybrid meetings for your zoom or in person serenity
pleasure. We also are still offering our awol meeting working thru the steps as a group on
Tuesday nights 530 to 7 for the next few months.
We have moved our business meeting to the third Sunday of the month at 1 15pm. We
currently have two open service positions so please show up and be of service to your home
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group at a group and district level.
Thanks for my sobriety

Todd H
Steps to Sobriety
Gsr

Men’s Book Study - Carmack M - GSR
My Name is Carmack      I am the General Service Rep., for the “Men’s Book Study”, Bend
Oregon.  Our group meets every Thursday night 7:00 pm for one hour, currently a Hybrid
online, and in person, at St. Helens Hall in the Fireside Room, 231 NW Idaho Ave. Bend,
Oregon, 97701, across the street from TEC.  Our ID and Pass Code can be found on the
intergroup web site, coigaa.org.

Sisters in Sobriety - Jill B (for Rita S - GSR)
Sisters in Sobriety meets every Saturday at 5Pm in person at TEC and on zoom .  The

face to face meeting typically has around eight people attending and the zoom meeting varies
between four and six.  Last month new service positions were filled with a new GSR and
alternate, secretary and treasurer. These positions are for both meeting groups.
The size of the groups varies but the face to face meeting typically has several newly sober
attendees.  Based on conversations from these new members the size of the meeting, the fact
that it is for women only and the location are all part of why they chose to attend.  Meeting
discussions continue to be focused on continuing sobriety using the format of the Daily
Reflections as a topic for each meeting.  ALthough it has been challenging to keep the meeting
going, the fact that there are newcomers attending with increasing frequency has provided
motivation for continuing.  The zoom format continues to accommodate members who may not
be able to participate in person due to COVID concerns. We will revisit this option in June to
determine if the group wishes to continue with two meeting options.
Happy New Year
Previous GSR Jill B filling in for Rita S

Redmond Rebels - John K - GSR
My name is John K. and I’m Alcoholic. My home group is Redmond
Rebels. Our group meets every Monday &amp; Thursday at Noon, at Church
of God Seventh Day, 205 NW 4 th Street Redmond Oregon. We are a
hybrid, on phone 855-852-5852, or in person. One block North of the
Alano Club in Redmond. We have our normal business meeting after
the meeting on 1 st Monday every Month. We are very excited as a
group to see more new to the program people coming to our meetings
lately.

New Horizons - Mario H - GSR
My name is Mario and I am an Alcoholic. My group is New Horizons. Our group meets Monday
- Thursday Noon in Zoom, Meeting ID 914 633 670, Password 164164.
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I want to report that we had our business meeting and elections on January 4th and we fulfilled
all the positions we have available
for rotation. Sarah and I started in our position January 1st 2022, and we have been busy with
meetings, training, GSR school, and talking
to past GSR members of New Horizons Group in order to better learn our job as GSR and
AGSR and be the most useful possible to our group.
It is a pleasure and honor to be the GSR of my group.

The Firing Line - Amanda B - GSR
The Firing Line Group of Alcoholics Anonymous meets every Monday night at 7:30pm on the
Zoom platform. We hope to get back to in-person meetings, but that is on hold. We are a Big Book
Study except for the last Monday of the Month which is a speaker meeting. January speaker
meeting will be on 1/31 with Mark L. From Steps to Sobriety. There will be a short presentation on
Tradition 1 as well. Everyone is invited to attend.

WFS - Brenna L - GSR
WFS continues to meet Wednesday, Friday and Sunday at 7pm, we are meeting hybrid on Zoom
and live in the TEC basement room. Our meetings are starting to increase in the number of people
attending, we have an average of 20-30 people per meeting on Wednesday/Sundays and Friday’s
are a smaller book study. We filled some positions that had been open for awhile and are excited
to see our numbers of people participating increasing.

Groups with nothing to report at this time:  As Men See It, Rising In Recovery, the Tumalo
Group, Practicing Principles, Primary Purpose, Sunday Morning Serenity,

Liaison Reports
Intergroup: Vacant - Report given by Frank W - Intergroup Chair
The Intergroup Treasurer, Alternate Chair and Potluck Chair positions still need to be filled.
Please announce!  The Intergroup meetings are held on the fourth Sunday of the month at
TEC, 5:00pm.

Alanon:  Vacant

YPAA:  Vacant
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Unfinished Business
- Committee Chairs were encouraged to turn in Budget Worksheets. This work continues.

New Business

- We entered the new year without a budget.  A motion was made by Kimber J to “Approve
for use the 2019 approved budget, for 2020, as it stands.  Any additional expense
requirements subject to approval by the groups.”  The motion was seconded by Ron B.  It
was opened for discussion, followed by a vote. Motion passed.

- The balance in the District checking account that was overly high has been substantially
spent down by putting on various workshops including distribution of literature, purchase of
the literature for the lending libraries, the Deschutes County Jail, and the Deer Ridge
Facility.  A number of other workshops that have been requested are in the process of
being arranged.  District 5 is committed to the fellowship and the still suffering alcoholic.
We are here to serve you and will continue to be able to do so as contributions pick up
again at the group’s discretion.

Closing Announcements / Questions

- Open Service Positions: Interim position to 2022 rotation OR full until the 2024
rotation: Grapevine/La Vina. Full position through 2024 rotation: Archives.

- The first and second Traditions/Concepts meetings were a success.  Please join
us on the first, third, and fifth Sundays of each month.

-

Motion to adjourn: Christine B
Motion Seconded: Carmack M
Motion passed.

Meeting was closed with the Responsibility Statement at 5:17pm.

Tools for GSRs

GSR report ideas for District report (1) (2).pdf
Sample GSR Report to your Group (1) (1).pdf
Service Resume Ideas: Service Resume for DISTRICTS (5).pdf
GSR Pamphlet: P-19 - GSO General Service Representantive
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